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Department of Corrections eyeing
Bayview site for parole office

Other areas
voiced strong
objections

By Johnny Brannon
STAFF WRITER

After months of searching, the
state Department of Corrections
s still trying to nail down space
oranew paroleofficein San Fran-
isco.

The department is currently
onsidering a building in the

ayview District, located at 1970
arroll Avenue, accordingto state

ficials.

If selected, the bulldmg would

commodate astaffof 75, includ-

g 44 parole agents.

Parole offices serve as meeting

aces forthe agents and the thou-

nds of convicted felons they are
arged with keeping track of af-

ter the felons are paroled from
state prison.

San Francisco’s parole office is
currently located at 112 12th
Street, near Mission Street.

Deborah Star, deputy regional
administrator for the Department
of Corrections, says it could be
months before the agency decides
whether to move into the Carroll
Avenue building.

“We're still in the early stages,
looking at the lease and talking to
the city about any concerns they

may have,” she said.

Some neighbors of locations
state officials had previously con-
sidered moving the office to had
voiced strong objections to the
plans, most notably on Potrero
Hill.

Star says the Carroll Avenue
site is currently the only build-
ing her department is consider-
ing.

“Propertyvin San Franciscoright
nowismovingreal fast,and there’s
not a lot of available space,” she

said.

The Carroll Avenue site is a
nondescript single-story building
between Phelps and Newhall
streets. Its immediate neighbors
are warehouses and light-indus-
trial buildings, with a few family
homes down the block and many
others nearby.

The huge new Portola Place
housing development and the
Bayview Police Station are each
less than two blocks away.
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10).

Dear Members of the Board of Supervisors:

I 'am writing to oppose the proposed State Parole Office located at 1970 Carroll Street. We belicve that this proposed
project would jeopardize the quality of life that we have all worked so hard to improve.

Our community is comprised of many families with young and infant children, who, along with our elderly population
enjoy the freedom of walking and spending leisure hours in and around our community. All of this will stop, if the \
proposed State Parole Oftice moves into our residential community. We do not want more armed agents or

guards in our community to protect us. We would rather have our community peaceful and safe, without the threat of \

harm, just a few steps away. \
We need your he!p!!! Please support our etforts to keep our neighborhood safe and freefof any threats to our children \
and families.

Sincerely,

Signature: ) Print Name: Address:

Please keep our neighborhood safe!!!
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